Appendix I1 - Letter from Governors confirming acceptance of voluntary redundancy
____________________________________________________
Private and Confidential

<Name>

<Job Title> (if being hand delivered)
<Date>
Dear <Name>
I am writing on behalf of the Governors to thank you for your offer of voluntary redundancy with effect from <termination date>.
I would like to confirm our acceptance of this offer subject to the condition that the school is still within a redundancy situation on <date on which notice will be issued>.
Your formal notice will follow in due course. (for maintained/VC schools, the LA must serve official notice. For VA schools the governing body are the employer and must serve notice)
As you have volunteered to be dismissed by reason of redundancy you have the right to a Representations Hearing and then a subsequent Appeal Hearing, with separate Governors’ Panels, against the dismissal. If you wish to take up this right please let me know in writing within five working days of receipt of this letter. If you do not choose to request a Representations Hearing, you may not then request an Appeal Hearing.

You are entitled to be accompanied by a Trade Union Representative or work colleague to both the representations and the appeals hearings.

You should be aware that if the school’s circumstances change, or another member of staff were to leave which negated the redundancy situation, your application for voluntary redundancy would be reviewed and the decision could be reversed. Redundancy can only be paid where a post is being removed from the establishment.
(Optional paragraph) As confirmed during the consultation the school require a <insert FTE amount, e.g. 0.6> reduction in <Subject/Key Stage/Teachers/Support Staff>, therefore the school would like to offer you the <insert FTE amount, e.g. 0.4> post in school if you wish to accept it. If you chose to accept the <insert FTE amount, e.g. 0.4> post you will not be entitled to a redundancy payment and any future redundancy payments would be calculated on 0.4FTE contract.  Please ensure that you check what implications this may have on your pensions, etc. and if you wish to accept this offer confirm your decision in writing to me by <date>.
If you have any queries about this, please contact School’s HR Adviser <Name> on <contact number>.
If you have any queries regarding any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely
<Name>

Chair of Governors’ Selection Committee
